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Jill LFEB 2003

BY:
Ms JulieBishopMP
CommitteeChair
JointStandingCommitteeon Treaties
ParliamentHouse
CANBERRA ACT 2600

DearMs Bishop

Thank you for your letter of 3 December 2002 inviting comment on various
international treatiesthat are beingreviewedby the Joint StandingCommitteeon
Treaties.

I understandthat officials from the TasmanianDepartmentof Primary Industries,
Water and Environmenthave contributed to the preparationof the International
Treaty on Plant Genetic Resources for Food and Agriculture, through
intergovernmentalconsultativeprocesses.

The Tasmanian Government believes that significant benefits will accrue to
agricultureasa resultof beingableto accessgeneticmaterial to developnew plant
andcrop varietiesandthereforesupportsratificationof theTreaty.

Tasmaniawould howeverstronglysupporttheestablishmentof a formal consultation
mechanismbetweenthe Commonwealthand the Statesand Territories concerning
Australia’spositionon mattersthat are to be consideredby the Treaty’sGoverning
Body. Many of the issuesand obligationsthat will be dealtwith by the Governing
Body will impactuponthe Statesand Territories, suchasthe terms of accessand
benefitsharingfor plant geneticresourcesfor food and agricultureandthetermsand
conditionsoftheMaterialTransferAgreement.

Importantly,ongoingbroadconsultationwith theStatesand Territorieswould ensure
that impactsacrossall jurisdictions are given due considerationin formulating the
positionsAustraliatakesaspartoftheGoverningBody.

At this stage, the TasmanianGovernmentdoes not wish to make any further
commentson issuesarising from the other proposedtreaties and their National
InterestAssessments.
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Thankyou for providingtheopportunityto comment. r

Yourssincerely


